Head Lice

When a suspected case of head lice is brought to the Principal or his/her designee’s attention, the
Student will be examined. If the examination detects the presence of head lice and/or nits (lice
eggs) in the scalp and hair, the Student’s Parents will be informed via telephone of the discovery
and of the Student’s exclusion from classes. Parents will be advised to remove the Student from
the School for proper pediculicide treatment. The School will give Parents a copy of Ohio
Department of Health Head Lice Information Pamphlet. If any siblings attend the School, the
siblings will be examined for head lice and/or nits.

After the Student has been treated and is ready to return to School, the Student must first report
to the Principal’s office or school nurse’s office accompanied by an adult to be examined by the
school nurse or Principal or his/her designee. The Student may return to class if: [check one]
[] the Student is free of live head lice; or [ the Student is free of both live head lice and nits. If
Principal or his/her designee is not satisfied that the Student is sufficiently free of live lice and/or
nits as required by this policy, the Student will be sent home with the Parents and may attempt to
return to School again the following day. The Student will be re-examined for live head lice
one (1) week after the Student is allowed to return to class.

When lice are detected in a classroom, the rest of the class will be examined to identify possible
presence of lice or nits. When three or more students in any classroom are found to have head
lice, the Principal or his/her designee shall send informative materials home with each class
member.



